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City of Cheyenne Housing 
& Community Development 

Division

Announcing 30-day Public 
Comment period for a 

Substantial Amendment to the 
Annual Action Plan for 

Program Year 2024 (PY24)

SUBSTANTIAL AMENDMENT 
OVERVIEW:
The Housing & Community De-
velopment Division proposes to 
amend Cheyenne’s PY24 Action 
Plan for the Community Develop-
ment Block Grant Program, fund-
ed by the U.S. Department of 
Housing and Urban Development 
(HUD). The City will hold a 30-day 
public comment period for citizen 
input on proposed changes. The 
amendment proposes reallocating 
$291,884 in returned funds to the 
Community Recreation & Events 
Department for a new ADA-compli-
ant playground in Optimist Park at 
908 Carey Ave. This project bene-
fits a low-to-moderate income area, 
meeting HUD’s national objectives, 
eligible activity requirements, and 
the 2020-2024 Consolidated Plan 
goal to improve public facilities.

PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD
The City of Cheyenne invites public 
comments on a proposed amend-
ment from November 22 to De-
cember 23, 2024. The amended 
plan will be available on the city’s 
website (Housing & Communi-
ty Development Division – City of 
Cheyenne (cheyennecity.org) and 
in hard copy at the Housing & 
Community Development Division, 
Mayor’s Office, City Clerk’s Office 
(2101 O’Neil Avenue), and Laramie 
County Library (2200 Pioneer Av-
enue). Residents are encouraged 
to review and provide feedback 
during this 30-day period.
Emailed comments will be accept-
ed from November 22 to December 
23, 2024, at 5:00 PM. Please send 
comments or questions to Amy 
Gorbey, Community Development 
Manager, at: 
agorbey@cheyennecity.org. 
Comments will not be accepted by 
telephone.
The City of Cheyenne will provide 
reasonable accommodations for 
persons with disabilities to access 
city services, programs, activi-
ties, and special communication 
arrangements. All venues for par-
ticipation are fully accessible. For 
accommodation requests, please 
contact the Office of Human Re-
sources at 307-637-6340.
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